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 Light
the way
to a cure

RELAY FOR LIFE OF SHERMAN COUNTY
Friday & Saturday – August 10 & 11

7 p.m. to 7 a.m.
at the High School Track behind Vo-Tech

Keep the fire of hope burning by purchasing a luminaria
candle in memory of someone lost to cancer, in honor of

someone still fighting, or in special recognition of someone
who has beaten this dreaded disease.

Complete this form and send it along with your donation to:
Sherida Shoff, 1222 Broadway, Goodland, Kan. 67735

Make checks payable to: The American Cancer Society

Name:
Address:
City:
Daytime Phone:
Please join us for the luminaria ceremony at 9 p.m.

$10.00 per luminaria please!
In honor of In memory of

In honor of In memory of

In honor of In memory of

Total Enclosed:

1420 W. 4TH-COLBY, KS 67701
785-462-3904 OR 1-800-247-7863

DONALD L. HAZLETT,
BROKER/AUCTIONEER

“When you list with Farm & Ranch, It’s as good as SOLD!”
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Carpenter of Ford County.
In sheep, old pro, the top three

were Lori Scott of Ness County,
Clay Carpenter of Ford and Cody
Baritta of Pratt.

In swine conformation, the grand
champion was Jessica Baldridge of
Lincoln County, Neb., reserve
champion was Lauren Warner of
Furnas County, Neb., and third was
Justin Shapland of Lane County.

In swine showmanship, the grand
champion was L.T. Plunkett, re-
serve champion Cheyenne Wiley
and third Cody Couchman.

Platinum sponsors were
Kennedy and Coe and People’s
State Bank. Also sponsoring the
event were High Noon Feeds,
Vanderbilt’s, Jim and Darla Mos-
barger, S&T Communications,
First National Bank, Goodland
Greenline, Witzel and Rhea Imple-
ment, Cochran Farm Supply, Fron-
tier Ag, the Scoular Co., Western
Sprinklers, Doug and April Hall,
Jesse and Doris Craft, the North-
west Kansas Fair Board, KLOE/
KKCI/KWGB and KXXX/KQLS.

Champions compete in Tri-State Royal

Housing rehab application moving ahead
The city commission held a pub-

lic hearing Monday on a $400,000
housing rehabilitation grant that the
Sherman County Economic Devel-
opment Council and the Northwest
Kansas Planning and Development
Commission have been preparing.

Amy Griffey from the planning
commission and Helen Dobbs of
the development council came to
talk about the application. The grant
would help rehabilitate homes in a
target area west of Main Avenue in
southwest Goodland.

When Mayor Billinger opened
the hearing and asked for any com-
ments, no one spoke for or against
the grant application.

Billinger asked Dobbs if she had
any questions, and she said she did
not. She said she had been working
on the target area and had sent let-
ters to all the property owners and
tenants in the area about the hearing.

The target area is between 15th
Street and 17th Street, from a half
block west of Main west to Mon-
tana Avenue.

Griffey said so far, all the pieces
are coming together for the applica-
tion, which has to be submitted by
the end of the month.

After the hearing, Griffey ask the
commission to designate an inspec-
tor for the grant project. She said
only one firm submitted a bid, and
the grant will pay for the inspections.

Commissioner Josh Dechant
asked how much that would cost.

Griffey said that would depend
on the number of houses handled in
the grant.  Hill said the contract calls
for payments of $440 for each house
inspected.

Griffey said that is correct, but not
every house would have to be in-
spected. She said any house se-
lected for demolition would have to
be inspected for asbestos, but most
remodeling projects would not.

She said the Northwest Central
Regional Planning Commission of
Beloit was the only bidder. She said
the commission is similar to the her
agency, and the inspector is home
based in Hays.

“The fee comes out of the grant
itself?” Dechant asked

“Yes there will be money for ad-
ministration and inspections,”
Griffey said. “They will charge the
max or close to it allowed under the
grant. The city will not be putting
money into the grant.

“We will try to use all $400,000
without any money from the city.”

The commission approved the
inspection contract.

Griffey said she would work with
Dobbs and Tiffani McMinn, eco-
nomic development director, who is
on leave in Texas with her mother
who is recuperating from back sur-
gery, to get the grant application
ready.

City pledges support
for Flatlander Festival
By Tom Betz

ntbetz@nwkansas.com
The Goodland City Commis-

sion pledged the city to help or-
ganizers of the annual Flatlander
Fall Festival after they came in
with a series of requests and an
update on the September event on
Monday.

Lincoln Wilson, chairman of
the Flatlander committee and
owner of the Howard Johnson
Hotel, asked the commission to
provide several things for the fes-
tival, which will be Sept. 28 to 30:

• Permission to block off Main
from Eighth to 17th on Saturday,
Sept. 29, for the car show, motor-
cycle show and festival booths.

• Permission to use Chambers
Park again this year on Sunday
for a Picnic in the Park.

• A permit for a beer garden on
Main to be the same location as
last year.

• Use of the city’s barricades.
• To rent the electrical poles on

Main for $250, the same price as
last year,

• The city to provide two addi-
tional 220-volt outlets at 11th and
Main. He said there are two at that
corner now, but the committee is
asking that be upgraded to four.

• Use of the city picnic tables,
benches and bleachers on Satur-

day, and help to move them from
Main to Chambers Park for the
Sunday event.

The commission approved all
the requests.

Wilson said the committee has
about the same amount of booth
sales as at this time last year, but
expects a slight increase. He said
the committee is doing a spon-
sored poster to raise money, and
that so far they have covered the
cost and hope to add to that before
it goes to print.

The Flatlander Festival Golf
Tournament will be held on Fri-
day, he said, and Debbie Reed is
handling the details. He said they
are asking people to sponsor
teams for a three-person
scramble.

Committee members Bill Sto-
ick, owner of Motel 6, and Brent
Wood from AIG Financial, were
with Wilson at the meeting.

“Everything worked pretty
great last year,” said Mayor Rick
Billinger.

“It worked great,” Wilson said.
“I would have been nice to have
warmer weather, but the Picnic in
the Park on Sunday was a great
day. It was good to see the num-
ber of people who came and en-
joyed the afternoon.”

Classifieds can help clean out your closets
and put money in your pocket.
Call 899-2338 to place yours.

Special color souvenir pins
featuring the giant Vincent van Gogh
sunflower painting on the big easel
in Goodland are now on sale.
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Pins on sale!

Ryan Taylor of Goodland (left) was among the competitors in swine showmanship at the Tri-State
Royal Saturday, Aug. 4, at the Sherman County fairgrounds.
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